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MONTICELLO CITY COUNCIL 
Budget Work Session/Called Meeting 

Thursday, May 28, 2020 
6:00 P.M. 
Minutes 

 

 

Members Present – Mayor Bryan Standifer, Mayor Pro Tem Gail Harrell, 

Councilmembers David Wease, Cynthia Miller, Jenny Murphy, Larry Thurman.  

 

Staff Present City Manager, Timothy Young, City Clerk, Karen Pennamon  

 

Media Present – None 

 

Citizens Present- None 

 

Agenda Approval – Motion by Mayor Pro Tem Harrell to approve the agenda, seconded 

by Councilmember Miller.  

 

Called Session – Mayor Standifer called the meeting to order. Councilmember Thurman 

offered the invocation. Karen Pennamon called the roll. 

 

Third Budget Work Session – City Manager, Timothy Young, and City Council 

discussed the revenues and expenditures through March 31, 2020, and recommended 

changes for the fiscal year 2021 budget. It was decided to give a 3 percent cost of living 

allowance to all City employees effective July 1, 2020.  

 

Public Hearing is scheduled for June 4, 2020, at 6:00 p.m.  

 

Executive Session - Motion by Mayor Pro Tem Harrell to enter executive session at 7:15 

p.m. to discuss personnel, seconded by Councilmember Murphy.  All in favor. No action 

was taken in executive session. 

 

Motion by Councilmember Murphy, seconded by Mayor Pro Tem Harrell, to exit 

executive session at 7:40 p.m. All in favor.   

 

Entered regular session at 7:41 p.m. 

 

Motion by Mayor Pro Tem Harrell to approve the Separation Agreement for City 

Manager, Timothy Young, seconded by Councilmember Wease.  All in favor.   

 

Motion by Councilmember Murphy to advertise for the City Manager position, seconded 

by Councilmember Thurman.  All in favor.   

 

Mayor Standifer – Great job on the budget and exercising fiscal responsibility.       
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Council Comments 

Mayor Pro Tem Harrell - No comment.  

Councilmember Wease - No comment. 

Councilmember Miller - No comment.  

Councilmember Murphy – Residents are praising the City Council for issuing a $200 bill 

credit to their utility bills due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  

Councilmember Thurman - No comment 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:47 p.m. 


